FLINT RIVER KNIFE CLUB NEWSLETTER

April 2006

A hearty WELCOME to our new member, Karen Schneeberger, wife of knife maker and former vice president of FRKC, Craig Schneeberger.

We had a lively meeting last month, discussing possible events to attend, trips to take and members’ ideas on what they would do should they win one of the club’s scholarships. In addition, David gave an interesting presentation on the origin and styles of the Bowie knife. The meetings keep getting better and better -- you don’t want to miss any! Bring a friend who is interested in knives.

Scholarship News: The club adopted three new parameters for the awarding of the scholarships: 1) It is ok for the member whose name is drawn for the scholarship to give it to his/her spouse, if so desired,  2) the member whose name is drawn must attend a minimum of 50% of the meetings from the month his or her name is drawn and the month he or she uses the scholarship and, 3) the member who is awarded the scholarship may be reimbursed after attending the event.

Remember, the club will be awarding TWO scholarships, for a maximum amount of $750 between now and the end of the calendar year 2006. At the next meeting, bring your write-up on what you’d like to do should you win one of the scholarships, if you didn’t do so last month. We heard some great ideas at the last meeting and learned about opportunities that some of us didn’t know existed. It was fun and exciting!

Update on the 2007 Club Knives: It is a small drop point skinner made by Wayne Hensley and will be delivered at the January 2007 meeting. Each member may purchase 2. The member’s 2007 club dues must be paid by the November meeting to be eligible for the low number drawing.  Contact the club treasurer, Marsha Brewer, with how many knives you’d like to order. Her number is 770-968-8124. As a reminder, there is NO deposit taken, but the whole amount of the knife must be paid for by the May meeting.

Meeting Program Update: The club voted to have each member select a month to be responsible for the program that month. It can be whatever you decide as long as it is related to knives. You can do the presentation yourself or ask some one else to give it. This is your opportunity to learn about something that interests you. The following months are still open: July, September, and November. 

Program for April: Tom Goble will give a presentation on the knives of Ron Little. If you’ve been to any of the club’s annual knife shows, you have seen Tom’s fantastic collections. You won’t want to miss hearing about them!

Upcoming Knife Shows:

April 7-9 McCalla, AL Jim Batson/Alabama Forge Council Bladesmithing Symposium, Cutting Competition and Knife Show, Tannehill State Park. Contact Jim Batson, Dept. BL5, 176 Brentwood, Madison, AL 35758 540.937.2318 jbbatson@knology.net
$125

Next Meeting: Tuesday, April 4, 7 pm at the First Baptist Church of Jonesboro, Georgia

